
 

 

Monday September 11, 2023 

Belle Plaine Community Center 

07:00 pm 

At 7:00 pm Alvin Bartz called to order the September 2023 monthly board 
meeting present for roll call was Wade Wisnefske Supervisor #1, Cody Hoffman 
Supervisor #2, Kristine Vomastic Clerk and Colleen Weishoff Treasurer. 

21 Citizens Present 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

Peter Jensema stated that the property that Mike Nelson has is not the correct 
place for a campground. When it was purchased, it was zoned residential that 
does not mean that it has to be changed but maybe should be used for what it 
was intended. Some houses would bring additional tax money to the town. Kevin 
Goodman stated he would like to be on the zoning Committee. 

AGENDA: 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Colleen went over the bank statements and the bills. She also asked for approval 
to sign up for ACH for some of our utility payments. This would keep our accounts 
current with no late fees. Wade made a motion to accept the bills as presented 
and also to sign up for ACH payments for bills that need to be paid on a timely 
manner. 

CLERKS REPORT 

The Clerk read the minutes from the August 2023 regular town. Wade Wisnefske 
made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Cody Hoffman, all three in 
favor non opposed, motion carried.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

AGENDA 

LIQUOR LICENSE 

Liquor license for Patricia Martin who will be purchasing Club 22 was discussed. It 
will be in the newspaper this coming Friday. If we do not have any issues once it is 
posted, the license can be issued on October 1, 2023. Wade made a motion to 
approve the license if there are no issues, seconded by Cody, all in favor none 
opposed, motion carried. 

PICNIC LICENSE 

A picnic license for the Sportsman Club was discussed. The Clover Fest event will 
be held on October 7,2023 at the Rustic Resort. A motion was made by Cody to 
approve the license, seconded by Wade, all in favor, none opposed, motion 
carried.  

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

Alvin received a letter from Peter Schmidt member of Wisconsin state Assembly 
asking for nominations for EMT of the year.  

Alvin also gave a report about on the 2023 fair stand. He said the numbers were 
down this year due to extreme heat. He also said that this stand has been going 
since 1939.The stand donates to many special auction events, some include 
animal sales and the cake auction. Many hours are donated by Alvin and his wife 
Nancy. Alvin stated that Dick Hesse will be cutting the grass along the roads one 
more time this year.  

We will be planning a revaluation next year and budget work will be started in 
October. 

SUPERVISOR REPORT 

Wade asked about trees on Rustic drive outside of town right of way and Cody 
asked if the town has any responsibility putting down gravel on a private road. 
Alvin said no the residents need to maintain it. 

Wade made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Cody, all in favor, non-opposed 
motion carried 

Adjourned at 7:50 pm 



 

 

Kristine Vomastic Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


